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By Fax and US Mail

Fred Fielding, Esq.

Counsel to the President
White House Counsel

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20530

Dear Mr. Fielding:

I am writing to follow up on Judge Bates’ ruling in the Committee’s civil case seeking
enforcement of the subpoena issued to White House Chief of Staff Josh Bolten regarding
documents relevant to the Committee’s investigation into allegations concerning the
politicization of the Department of Justice.

Fred, at the outset, I want to assure you that, consistent with Judge Bates’ suggestions and
the course of our relationship, I am committed to working this dispute out expeditiously and
without the need for further litigation. As such, I remain ready, willing, and able to work with
you cooperatively to resolve these issues, as we have attempted many times previously, and
would welcome a meeting with you directly at your earliest convenience to resolve the matter.

In the meantime, Judge Bates’ ruling requires production of all non-privileged documents
subject to the subpoena and further requires “a specific description of any documents withheld
from production on the basis of executive privilege consistent with the terms of the
Memorandum Opinion.” Order at J 4. The Opinion explains that the description must include a
“list” of the relevant documents as well as a “more detailed” description of their “nature and
scope” than that contained in Mr. Clement’s June 27, 2007 letter. Memorandum Opinion at 92-
93.

Because the parties are to appear before Judge Bates at a status conference on August 27,
2008, it is important that we move quickly on these matters. For that reason, I hope that you will
provide the non-privileged documents and the required listing and description of any documents
withheld on the basis of privilege by Friday August 8, 2008. Given that the documents have
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already been collected, identified, and reviewed, this should be ample time. In particular, timely
production of these materials is essential so that we may have productive negotiations regarding
the document issue ahead of our appearance before Judge Bates, as he has urged us to do. See
Memorandum Opinion at 77. I have written a similar letter to Ms. Miers’ attorney concerning
any documents in her possession and concerning her obligation to testify before the Committee
pursuant to the subpoena issued to her.

Please direct any questions or communications to the Judiciary Committee office, 2138
Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, DC 20515 (tel: 202-225-3951; fax: 202-225-
7680).

Sincerely,

John Conyers, Jr.
Chairman

cc: The Honorable Linda Sanchez
The Honorable Lamar S. Smith
The Honorable Chris Cannon
George T. Manning, Esq.
Carl Nichols, Esq.
Irvin Nathan, Esq.



